PINE COVE WATER DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

April 1, 2023

STAGE 1 CONSERVATION

What a Winter!! Effective
April 1, 2023 we will be
returning to Stage 1 water
conservation. Stage 1 is
voluntary compliance. As
past experience has shown us,
you all do a great job in
conserving water and we
really expect the usage to be
about the same as in Stage 2.
Thank you for your continued
effort and the great job you all
do!



SMART METERS

The future is finally here! Out with the old and in with the new SET Smart Meters. We are looking forward to swapping out all of the old Hersey & Zenner meters for the new SET Smart Meter. We will be able to read the meter from the office, which will save 2+ days of meter reading every other month. It will give us the ability to detect a leak in the system almost immediately and we will be able to shut it off right away from the office. There will be a customer portal where you will be able to monitor your own usage as well as knowing right away if you have a leak, based on parameters that you set yourself.

"Water saved today is water we'll have tomorrow."

BIRD HOUSES

If you haven't already, please come by the office to get your free bluebird house. This is the time to hang them up and wait for Spring to arrive, along with lots of baby birds!

OFFICE/WEBSITE/BLOG

The office is open from 9-4 Monday thru Friday. You can make your payment in the office, online, or over the phone. If you pay online or over the phone using your credit/debit card, there is a small convenience fee that the processing company charges. That fee is \$3.00 per hundred. You can still mail us a check or drop off a check at the office to avoid that fee. You can also sign up for auto pay, which is free to the customer. We bill on the 1st of the even months and the bill is due on the first of the odd month. If your payment is late, you will be charged a \$15.00 late fee. You cannot avoid the advanced minimum charge of \$80.00 bimonthly, even if you aren't using any water.

Please visit our website at <u>www.pcwd.org</u>. We have a lot of valuable information on the site, and we continually update our blog. On our

home page, you will find two useful links. One is for our cameras that we have set up thruout the district, and the other is our weather stations which are located at the antenna farm at Rocky Point and one at our Dutch Flats facility.



Please use the blue mail box in front of our office and save yourself a trip into town. Mail is picked up twice a day from this box, 6 days a week.

PINE COVE PROPERTY OWNERS MONTHLY MEETING

The Pine Cove Property Owners are now holding their meetings in our Board Room at the District office. The meetings are normally held on the 1st Saturday of the month, at 9:00 am. Mark Dean is the new Board President for the Pine Cove Property Owners Association.

Contact Us

Pine Cove Water District 24917 Marion Ridge Dr. PO Box 2296 Idyllwild, CA 92549 951-659-2675

